Dunham Lake Property Owners Association

  November 2014 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 11, 2014
Meeting called to order 7:35 pm

Members present:  Diane Blakeney, Carol Schemanske, Carole Gannon, Scott Oswald,   Carol VanSpybrook, Kristina Oswald, Tom Landry, Mardi Mattei, Jane Debbrecht.
President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – Thank you to the Board for the successful Annual Meeting.  Everything went smoothly.
Vice President’s Report:  Bob Blakeney – no report
Secretary’s Report: Carol Schemanske –  no report.
Treasurer’s Report:  Jane Debbrecht – YTD spending $49,223.73. There was little discussion from homeowners at the Annual Meeting when it was discussed that the Board was making a  recommendation to the Civic Committee that dues be raised to $175 in 2016. Dues would remain the same for 2015. Motion to accept the treasurer’s report is approved.
Civic Committee Report: Carol Van Spybrook  - no report.
Security Report:  Kristina Oswald – Gate effort discussed. To close slowly requires firm resistance.
Greenbelt Report:  Carole Gannon – John DeLisle continues to work managing invasives; phragmites continue as a problem near the fen.  More attention need to fight invasives on upper Oakland side; prioritizing which areas need immediate attention.  Hickory trees returning where Norway maples were cleared.  Possible winter harvest of Norway maples with volunteers.  Plans to establish butterfly habitat near West Beach.
Fish & Water Report:   – No report
Beach Maintenance:  Diane Blakeney – dock cleaning suspended until summer.
Grass & Garbage:  Tom Landry -  Porta-john service cut off on October 31.  Closed until spring.
Old Business –  Pile of brush near lagoon to be cleaned up.
New Business – Complete meeting schedule.  Spring work bee first Sat in May.  Determine if there would be interest in an ice fishing tournament.
Adjournment:  9:00 pm
The next meeting will be Tuesday, Jan 13, 2014 at the home of Diane Blakeney.
Minutes recorded by Carol Schemanske/appr with corrections Jan13, 2015
